
 
 
 

Cloud Kings 
Minutes from breakfast meeting held on 10/17/2015 

 
 

Bill Brueckman called the meeting to order at 9:15 AM.  
 
Secretary’s Report 

Leif presented the minutes from the August meeting.   
 
Treasurer’s Report 

Brian provided the following account balance information: 
 
The balance in the operational fund is $2214.50   
 
All major expenses for 2015 except remaining mowing have been paid. 
 

Field Marshall Report 
Ray was not present, but Bill Losey reported that new carpet has been purchased to repair 
the flight stands.   
 

Safety Officer 
Bill Losey reported that there were no safety issues.   

 
Newsletter Editor  

Mike Denest thanked the members for the recent newsletter content.  He also announced 
that due to being relocated to the UK for several months he will be retiring from the 
position of Newsletter Editor. 
 
There was a call someone to volunteer to replace Mike.  

 
Old Business 

It was noted that Octoberfest had to be cancelled due to weather.   While regrettable, this 
did not have a major impact on our finances. 

  
New Business 

Leif announced the opening of nominations for officers for 2016.   
• Nominations are open until the vote at the December meeting.  
• Bill Losey nominated the current slate of officers. 

 
Bill Brueckman reminded members of the indoor flying schedule at North East High 
School, and reminded members that we are now required to pay for the facilities.   

• A donation of at least $5 is requested for members who attend. 
 

Bill Losey reminded the members of the planned Christmas Lunch, which will be held at 
the Dutchway restaurant at 1:00 PM on December 19th. 
 
Alvin thanked the club for the flowers and for the members who attended his mother's 
funeral. 

 
 
  
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
New Members 

 
There were no prospective members waiting for a vote 
 
The club voted and approved probationary membership for: 
 

Kenneth Marron - Ken comes to us from the Valley Forge club.  He works on 
renovating houses.  Ken has been flying for 30 years or more.  Roger Smith will be 
Ken's sponsor. 
 
 

 
50/50 
 Ken Marron won $35 in the 50/50 raffle and donated it back to the club 
 ________________________________________________ 
   
 
Airplane Talk 
 

There were no presentations for airplane talk, but Dick Martin had brought a bunch of 
stuff donated by Richard Plyler that was available for the taking.  The members went 
through the collection and took what they could use. 
 

The meeting was closed at around 10:25 AM  
 

Next Meeting 
Saturday, December 5th at 9:00 AM at the Post House Restaurant 
 
Respectfully submitted by   
 
Leif Thomson 
Secretary 


